
Half Term 1 House Captain’s Blog  

In the first half term we overcame many challenges and faced a lot of 

changes that our pupils embraced very responsibly. An example of one of the 

many changes is the ‘Central Line’. This is a pathway that loops around the 

school directing students which way to go to help keep school year groups sep-

arate. There are multiple restrictions to ensure safety and prevent the spread of 

coronavirus, such as sanitising hands regularly and wearing masks whilst mov-

ing between classrooms. 

 

However, although there have been many changes and challenges, I am sure 

many others found it almost a relief to be back and see friends (as well as 

teachers). Being able to socialise and see friends gives you a feeling of happi-

ness and the ability to get work done. 

 

Our school has been involved in numerous charity events and fundraisers. 

Each house has a chosen charity, and this year’s Halton house charity is Ani-

mal Care. This is a local animal rescue charity which looks after unwanted and 

abandoned animals and rehomes over 800 animals each year in the North West 

of England. Members of Halton house have consistently donated to this charity 

every single day. Overall, Halton raised £37.62 pounds in the last half term! 

I am really pleased to be appointed to the role of House Captain and I am keen 

to be there for pupils in my House and support the school, especially under the 

current circumstances. 

I 

 am excited to have a fresh term after having time to settle, and I hope every-

one has an amazing new term! 

Go on Halton, we can do this! 

 

Annelie Sinclair 
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